
 

 
For Immediate Release 

 
Date:  December 21, 2021 
Contact: Chief Deputy Levi T. Gotte 
Phone:  (630)553-4200 
Email:  coroneradmin@co.kendall.il.us  
 

 
 
 
 

Yorkville, Illinois Death Investigation 
 
On December 21, 2021 at 2:54 a.m., the Kendall County Coroner’s Office was requested to 
respond to the 200 block of Leisure Lane in Yorkville, Illinois for a death that occurred during a 
police interaction at approximately 9:00 pm the evening prior. 
 
Upon arrival, Coroner’s Deputies identified the deceased person as Marc Barnhart, a 68-year-old 
male from Yorkville, Illinois. 
 
At this time, the Kendall County Coroner’s Office is actively investigating the circumstances 
surrounding this incident in coordination with the Illinois State Police, Division of Criminal 
Investigations. The cause and manner of death are pending the results of this investigation as 
well as a Coroner’s Inquest, which will be scheduled at a later date. 
 
Due to the ongoing investigation, no further information is available at this time. 
 


